-----Original Message-----From: Paul Peterson

Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2024 6:43 PM

To: COA < coa@brampton.ca >

Subject: [EXTERNAL]1 Barr Crescent

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not trust or are not expecting.

Pursuant to the copy we received of an application for Minor Variance this week, below are our comments:

We are unsure as to the actual request. The site plan that was provided indicates that there are "as built interlock pavers" on both sides of the existing driveway. In fact, no such pavers exist. Instead, what is there is poured patterned concrete that matches the plan measurements. And that has been in place for some time.

The proposed driveway widening, from what we can tell, was completed a long time ago. Are they planning to rip up the existing patterned concrete and replace it with asphalt?

We have no objections to what is currently in place. If the purpose of the amendment is to secure the proper permitting for what is existing, we have no objections. We have no desire to suggest that the current owner should destroy what has been in place for some time. The existing concrete extensions to the driveway, while large in total, are nicely done and do not detract from the overall aesthetics of the neighbourhood.

If the proposal is to extend what is currently in place to make the driveway even larger, we would not be in favour of widening the existing concrete extensions. To make it even wider would make their front lawn look like a parking lot in a residential neighbourhood.

We authorize you to post our correspondence on the agenda.

Paul & Shaena Peterson

11 Barr Crescent

Brampton, ON

L6Z 3C3